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STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY MR. ALEXANDER GRANT NTRAKWA,

DEPUTY PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE, WEDNESDAY 8TH MAY, 2019

REVIEW OF BHUTAN
Thank you, Mr. Vice President.

Ghana warmly welcomes the delegation of the Kingdom of Bhutan to the UPR and thanks them for their presentation. 

Ghana commends the progress made by Bhutan to implement several recommendations it accepted during the last UPR albeit financial and capacity constraints. We note with satisfaction that Bhutan’s 12th Five-Year Plan is anchored on the country’s pledge to implementing Agenda 2030 for Sustainable Development, and in particular the progress made in the area of quality education, in combating domestic violence and in poverty alleviation.

While noting the financial, technical assistance and capacity building challenges confronting Bhutan, Ghana wishes to make the following recommendations: 

i. Step up efforts to ratify the UN Convention against Torture and other Cruel, 

Inhuman or Degrading Treatment and Punishment;

ii. Consider establishing an entity with the mandate of coordinating all activities 

related to the implementation of human rights treaties to which it is party;

iii. Continue to enhance capacity building through partnership with UN 
Agencies, including the OHCHR and other development partners with the view to fulfilling the country’s international human rights obligations. 
Ghana wishes Bhutan every success with the review process. 

I thank you

